
6/4/2012 

Minutes for Pine Ridge Civic Assn.: 

http://pineridgenaples.homestead.com 

The minutes from March 9 were read and approved. 

Committee reports: 

District 2: Al Jones mentions the Naples Zoo is petitioning Collier County  to pave over a pond  

to expand much needed parking. The Conservancy objects. The conservancy is suggesting 

another property.  

 Al moves to email the zoo our objections. 

 Bob seconds the motion.  

 The motion carries. 

 A request had been made to open Carica South. The Collier County Board has 

rejected this idea 4 times in the last 15 years. 

 A call has been made to FPL asking how much it would cost to put wires 

underground. 

Mr. Pytlik suggests we need volunteers for the boards. 

Directory: 

 Nic Patterson of NNUMC will build a website for $400. 

 Caroline Martino is volunteering to build it for free.  

 Al Jones has the owners database.  

 Ron will help build it up. 

Newsletter: 

 Bob Kaufman of  Kaufman02@comcast.net wants a newsletter the 

beginning of May.  

 Should we email or publish it on the web. 

 Should we survey the general membership 

o Drainage 

o Logo 

o Community concerns 

Public safety committee 

http://pineridgenaples.homestead.com/
mailto:Kaufman02@comcast.net


 Debbie Zvibleman  272-8878   needs volunteers 

 The fire dept has a certification for a community emergency response  

team 

 The community police representative is Carmine Marcino 

o Carmine.marceno@colliersheriff.org 

o 793-9526 

Landscape: Landscape committee: 

 Joe Molter will trim the trees on Trail Blvd for $10 apiece. 

 Is the landscape committee responsible for walkways. This will be addressed 

further at the next meeting. 

 Send suggestions to peter@warehouseservices.net  

 We will have signs at the entrances of Pine Ridge to show website address 

 Goal of landscape committee is to raise property values 

Membership committee: 

 Diane Livingston and Mary Sciacqu are waiting for the information in the data 

base. 

Treasurer’s report 

 Carol Giardin.  

 The treasury is on target. We need about 150 of the 500 residents. 

 The directors and officers require insurance 

 We need directors for a social committee 

Communications committee 

 We need a communications committee for products and services within our 

community so we can support our local businesses, 

Legislative: 

 Peter Pytlik will email Yale Freeman so we have our bilaws on the website. 

The next meeting will be Thursday , May 10. The location os to be announced. 

Respectfully, 

Cheri Vaughn 

Vonthurn1@gmail.com           tel.: 239-501-2546 
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